MINUTES OF OREGON LIBRARY ASSOCIATION (OLA)

 PUBLIC LIBRARY DIVISION (PLD)

 BOARD MEETING OF

January 29th, 2010
Present via web conference, Todd Dunkelberg, Victoria Oglesbee, and Ted Smith, Reita Fackerell, Robin Beerbower (via phone).
Absent: Steve Skidmore, Colleen Winters, Su Liudahl.
Todd called the meeting to order at 11:00 a.m.  
Motion to accept the minutes of November 13th, 2009; carried unanimously (Smith/Fackerell).
Finance review:  There was a balance of $8331.97 in the OLA Public Library enterprise fund account.  During December, more was spent than received, mostly due to the awarding of scholarships for the 2010 PLA conference.
January OLA Board report: At their last meeting, the OLA Board noted that the Young Reader’s Choice Awards (YRCA) has been changed to the Oregon Reader’s Choice Awards (ORCA).
The transfer of the Oregon Statewide Database Licensing Program from Ebsco to Gale has resulted in the loss of access to certain online periodicals. Many periodicals publish by Time Inc. are not available.
Ted asked how long the contract with Gale was in effect. The Gale contract is a 2 year contract running through September 2011.
Shirley Roberts has taken over the administration of OLA Finances. The switch of the financial management has been effective.
Governance standards:  Todd said that 53 people have voted so far on the revised technology standards. He has sent our notices on the Libs-OR to encourage voting.  Todd was unsure of the minimum number needed to pass the updated standards. Robin indicated that the PLD by-laws address this issue. The deadline for voting on this issue is February 19th, 2010.
OLÉ Award: Todd has set up a Memberclick form on the OLA PLD website. He will also post the nomination details on Libs-OR. Robin will post information on the Support Staff Division webpage. The deadline for the nominations is February 19th, 2010.
Victoria asked how the voting works. Robin said that it was done by e-mail.

The issue of a dinner stipend for the winner was discussed. Todd agreed that a stipend should be offered.

A trophy will be needed for the award winner. Victoria will look into this. Carol Uhte will be a resource to contact.
Scholarships to 2010 PLA conference:   Robin said that all the scholarship winners had received their awards. The recipients of the scholarships should provide a written report to the PLD Board by July 2010.
Meeting schedule:  The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, March 5 at noon..  Online web conferencing is preferable. The OLA Board meeting will be held on March 24th from 2 p.m. to 4 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Reita Fackerell
Board Member
